
MENTAL HEALTH TRUST AND RESEARCH FUND 
The prize for the best essay on some aspect of 

psychiatric research, in the competition open to those 
below the rank of Consultant, has been awarded to 
Dr. Anthony Clare, Senior Registrar, The Maudsley 

Hospital, for his essay entitled 'Mental Illness in an 
Irish Immigrant Population'. This prize of £250 was 
the only one awarded this year. 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
Centre for Postgraduate Psychiatry, 
Birmingham. 

The following open meetings will be held at the 
Charles Burns Clinic, Queensbridge Road, Moseley, 
Birmingham, 13, at 4 p.m. 

8 November: 'The working relationship of doctors 
and social workers', Dr. Andrew Sims, Mr. J. 
Docherty and Mrs. J. Burgess. 

6 December: 'Disorders of feeding, eating and 
appetite', Dr. F. H. Stone. 

International Association for the Scientific 
Study of Mental Deficiency 

The 6th World Congress of the International 
League of Societies for the Mentally Handicapped 
will be held in Dublin from 14-19 September 1975. 

Further information: Congress Directors, 44 
Northumberland Road, Ballsbridge, Dublin 4, 
Ireland. 

American Psychopathological Association 
The 65th Annual Meeting will be held at the 

Statler Hilton Hotel, Seventh Avenue and 32nd 
Street New York, New York, from 6-7 March 1975. 
The theme of the meeting will be Hormones, Beha-
viour and Psychopathology. 

Further information: Dr. Edward Sachar, Director 
of Psychiatry, Bronx Municipal Hospital Center, 

18 

Eastchester Road and Pelham Parkway, Bronx, 
New York 10461. 

Revision Course at Brookwood Hospital 
A weekend revision course specially orientated for 

the clinical and viva examinations of the Final 
M.R.C.Psych. and D.P.M. Part C will be held at 
Brookwood Hospital from 8-10 November. First 
session commencing 6 p.m. 8November. Fee, including 
meals,£ 1 1 .oo. Residential accommodation if required 
£3.00 per night. 

Apply to Miss J. Hillard, Brookwood Hospital, 
Knaphill, Woking, Surrey, GU31 2RQ (Telephone 
Brookwood 4545). 

First All-Pakistan Conference on Psychiatry 
This Cenference will be held in Karachi from 

10-12 January, 1975. Information from Dr. M. F. 
Hussain, Whiteley Wood Clinic, Woofindin Road, 
Sheffield, S10 3TL. 

Inter-American Conference of Mental Health of 
Children and Youth 

The Second Working Conference on "Mental 
Health in the Americas", which will study Mental 
Health of children and youth, will be held in Mexico 
City on January 30th, 3ISt and February 1st, 1975. 

Further information: Julieta Tovar, Congress 
Office, 3,700 Avenida de los Insurgentes Sur, Mexico 
City. 
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